
Date : 19/12/2016 7:43:10 PM
From : "Nicole Miller (President)" 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Coast Marine Protection Forum proposals via www.fishforever.org.nz

    To: sempf@doc govt nz 

Your Name    Nicole Miller (President)

Your Email    Wellington underwater@gmail com

Address    PO Box 257 , Wellington

Organisation (Optional)   Wellington Underwater Club

Subject    Submission on South East Marine Protected Areas

Interest Group (optional):    Recreational diver/snorkeller

Message    Wellington Underwater Club recommends the following specific Sites (Part B):

• Site B Waitaki Coastal: Support the extension option to increase protection for little blue penguin and Hector’s dolphin habitat

• Site D Pleasant River to Stony Creek: Support option 2 to include more deep subtidal reef habitat, and increase protection for fish communities associated with the kelp forests

• Site E Bryozoan Type 2: Support option  with a ban on all set netting to better protect the Bryozoan beds and sea lion and penguin foraging areas

• Site F Saunders Canyon Type : Support option  to protect the largest and most significant of all the canyons along this coast  Recommend that this reserve be extended to the
shore, include Hoopers Inlet and join up with Site I; Harakeke Point

• Site I Harakeke Point to White Island Type : Support the extension to include Tow Rock  This is an offshore rock island in an area of high current, with clear waters and rich
biodiversity  This reserve should link with the extended Site F

• Site M Akatore Coastal Type : Support with an extension to take in some deep reef habitat and link with Site L Akatore Estuary Type 2

• Site O Long Point Type : Support but extend it to include Tahakopa Estuary, Site Q and extend out to 2 nm to better protect Yellow eyed penguin probable foraging areas

Creating a network of MPAs and General Comments (Part C):

The Wellington Underwater Club is an advocate for a healthy and sustainable managed marine environment that our present and many future generations will be able to enjoy
We support submissions on Marine Protected Areas and voluntary no take zones across New Zealand with many of our members travelling all of New Zealand to dive and document
New Zealand’s outstanding marine environment  Having Marine Protected Areas with striving marine life and high biodiversity accessible to SCUBA & free divers is not only suppling a
unique opportunity for domestic and international tourism but caters to an increasing number of environmental aware visitors

• The SEMPA Forum has developed 8 sites (20 options) for potential protection, 5 3% no take and 5 3% for type 2 MPAs  Wellington Underwater Club considers that 5% of the
marine space proposed for full protection is inadequate  Hence, the size of fully protected zones should be increased

• IUCN’s World Conservation Congress (20 6) encouraged IUCN State and Government Agency Members to designate and implement at least 30% of each marine habitat in a
network of highly protected MPAs, with the ultimate aim of creating a fully sustainable ocean at least 30% of which has no extractive activities (motion 53)

• Estuaries are important nursery grounds for flat fish, eels, white bait and are also important feeding grounds for shore birds  However, estuaries are poorly represented in the proposal
and more estuaries should be included as fully protected marine reserves

• The Club would like to see all identified habitat types are protected in the South East region

• The Club seeks that all indiscriminate bulk and non selective fishing methods, marine farms and marine mining be prohibited in all the MPAs (e g  dredge spoil dumping; sea bed
trawling and dredging fishing; mining and oil and gas prospecting, exploration and extraction)

• MPA boundaries need to be simple and minimise edge effects to ) allow easier compliance and enforcement and 2) to offer better ecological protection for species

• Commercial harvest of kelp in site T Kelp forest (Type other) should be prohibited

• Wellington Underwater Club is disappointed that no marine reserves are being proposed for popular dive sites like Shag Point, The Nuggets, or Karitane, as there has been wide
public support for marine protection in these areas in the past

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission



Date : 19/12/2016 10:48:17 PM
From : 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine  
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,  
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions  
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our  
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide  
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection  
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine  
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in  
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%  
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious  
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on  
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a  
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no  
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a  
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish  
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide  
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will  
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be  
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South  
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine  
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea  
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically  
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their  
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the  
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats  
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must  
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful  
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the  
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot  
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with  
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better  
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin  
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important  
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further  
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by  
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):  
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef  
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection  
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E  
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best  
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal  
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend  
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet  
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and  
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more  
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only  
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,  
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an  
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the  
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant  
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point  
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and  
biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the  
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option  
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan  
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This  
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I  
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of  
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly  
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine  
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major  
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville  
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve  
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through  
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)  
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high  
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public  
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are  
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to  
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat  
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary  
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M  
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm  
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an  
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore  
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net  
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it  
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation  
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats  
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):  
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat  
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary  
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat  
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better  
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection  
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and  
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also  
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The  
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore  
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the  
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat  
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would  
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &  



Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to  
make a submission.

  I fully support the submission of Forest and Bird that 30% of our oceans  
should be protected.

  Yours,
Jennifer Winter



Date : 19/12/2016 10:31:45 PM
From : 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine  
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,  
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions  
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our  
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide  
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection  
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine  
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in  
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%  
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious  
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on  
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a  
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no  
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a  
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish  
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide  
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will  
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be  
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South  
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine  
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea  
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically  
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their  
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the  
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats  
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must  
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful  
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the  
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot  
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with  
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better  
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin  
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important  
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further  
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by  
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):  
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef  
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection  
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E  
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best  
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal  
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend  
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet  
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and  
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more  
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only  
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,  
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an  
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the  
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant  
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point  
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and  
biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the  
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option  
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan  
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This  
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I  
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of  
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly  
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine  
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major  
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville  
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve  
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through  
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)  
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high  
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public  
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are  
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to  
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat  
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary  
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M  
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm  
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an  
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore  
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net  
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it  
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation  
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats  
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):  
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat  
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary  
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat  
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better  
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection  
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and  
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also  
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The  
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore  
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the  
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat  
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would  
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &  



Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to  
make a submission.

  The marine reserve here, Taputeranga Marine Reserve, is much loved now.  
Divers and snorkellers see far more wildlife even in such a small reserve.

  Yours,
Celia Wade-Brown



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Monday, 19 December 2016 9:30:31 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  The world is watching 100% pure NZ consume and degrade all unprotected 
resources. Management is imperative with 70,000 immigrants entering NZz this 
year, many who may not care about the environment as much as their own 
private interests. It's time yo care about other living environments.

  Yours,
John Armstrong



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz on behalf of 
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Monday, 19 December 2016 9:30:06 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  The above summary is a good representation of where I stand.  Two additional 
comments:

- Best evidence suggests that all MPAs should be greater than 100 km2. Edgar 
et al. (Nature, 2014) conducted a meta-analysis of 87 of the  world's MPAs 
and found that the conservation benefits increased exponentially with the 
accumulation of five key features: no take, we'll enforced, old (greater than 
10 yrs ), large (greater than 100 km2) and isolated by deep water or sand.  
With this in mind many of the proposed MPAs are sadly too small and therefore 
require considerable extensions if they'really to meet their true potential 
as a tool for maintaining and enhancing the productivity of the surrounding 
marine environment.
- I'm disappointed that an area between Shag Point and Waianakarua River has 
not been proposed for protection.  Having grown up in Moeraki and fished 
there both commercially and recreationally, I have witnessed first hand the 



insidious decline in the abundance of key species like blue cod and paua. 
Moreover, the fishery in this area is immensely valuable to endangered 
species (e.g. yellow-eyed penguins),  Maori,  and commercial and recreational 
fishers. Thus, it seems critically important to create an MPA in this area as 
a tool to restore and enhance the surrounding fishery.

Thanks again for the opportunity to submit and I look forward to hearing your 
recommendations following this public consultation.

  Yours,
Thomas MacTavish



Date : 19/12/2016 8:08:30 PM
From : 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine  
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,  
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions  
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our  
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide  
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection  
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine  
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in  
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%  
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious  
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on  
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a  
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no  
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a  
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish  
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide  
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will  
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be  
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South  
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine  
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea  
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically  
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their  
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the  
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats  
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must  
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful  
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the  
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot  
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with  
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better  
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin  
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important  
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further  
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by  
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):  
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef  
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection  
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E  
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best  
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal  
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend  
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet  
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and  
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more  
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only  
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,  
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an  
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the  
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant  
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point  
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and  
biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the  
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option  
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan  
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This  
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I  
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of  
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly  
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine  
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major  
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville  
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve  
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through  
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)  
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high  
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public  
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are  
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to  
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat  
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary  
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M  
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm  
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an  
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore  
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net  
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it  
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation  
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats  
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):  
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat  
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary  
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat  
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better  
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection  
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and  
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also  
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The  
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore  
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the  
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat  
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would  
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &  



Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to  
make a submission.

  In general, there is too much emphasis on possible effects on both  
recreational and commercial fishing. If we do not establish sufficient marine  
reserves, then future generations of fishers will not have much left to  
catch.

In addition to the above re the TUHAWAIKI TO PAREORA (TYPE 2):
This area includes one of the few stretches of moderate shallow reef on this  
part of the coast.
The reserve should not allow recreational fishing with lines
(including kontiki) of more than two hooks.
Restrictions should include:
a. all net fishing
b. commercial long lining
c. mid water trawling

19 Dec 2016
Hermann Frank, Timaru

  Yours,
Hermann Frank



Date : 19/12/2016 7:45:27 PM
From : 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine  
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,  
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions  
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our  
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide  
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection  
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine  
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in  
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%  
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious  
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on  
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a  
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no  
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a  
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish  
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide  
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will  
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be  
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South  
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine  
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea  
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically  
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their  
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the  
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats  
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must  
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful  
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the  
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot  
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with  
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better  
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin  
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important  
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further  
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by  
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):  
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef  
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection  
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E  
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best  
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal  
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend  
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet  
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and  
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more  
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only  
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,  
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an  
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the  
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant  
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point  
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and  
biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the  
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option  
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan  
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This  
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I  
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of  
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly  
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine  
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major  
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville  
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve  
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through  
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)  
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high  
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public  
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are  
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to  
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat  
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary  
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M  
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm  
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an  
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore  
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net  
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it  
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation  
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats  
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):  
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat  
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary  
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat  
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better  
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection  
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and  
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also  
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The  
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore  
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the  
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat  
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would  
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &  



Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to  
make a submission.

  I travel across New Zealand to dive and document New Zealand’s outstanding  
marine environment. Having Marine Protected Areas with striving marine life  
and high biodiversity accessible to recreational divers is not only supplying  
a unique opportunity for domestic and international tourism but caters to an  
increasing number of environmental aware visitors.

  Yours,
Nicole Miller



Date : 19/12/2016 7:25:22 PM
From : 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine  
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,  
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions  
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our  
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide  
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection  
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine  
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in  
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%  
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious  
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on  
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a  
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no  
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a  
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish  
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide  
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will  
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be  
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South  
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine  
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea  
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically  
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their  
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the  
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats  
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must  
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful  
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the  
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot  
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with  
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better  
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin  
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important  
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further  
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by  
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):  
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef  
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection  
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E  
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best  
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal  
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend  
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet  
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and  
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more  
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only  
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,  
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an  
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the  
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant  
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point  
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and  
biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the  
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option  
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan  
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This  
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I  
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of  
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly  
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine  
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major  
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville  
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve  
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through  
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)  
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high  
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public  
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are  
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to  
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat  
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary  
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M  
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm  
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an  
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore  
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net  
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it  
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation  
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats  
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):  
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat  
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary  
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat  
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better  
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection  
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and  
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also  
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The  
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore  
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the  
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat  
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would  
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &  



Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to  
make a submission.

  We live on Waiheke Island, and my husband is a fair weather fisherman.   
Occasionally I used to go out with him on his little boat, not to fish, but  
to enjoy watching the seabirds and the workups.  Then I broke my foot, and  
was not able to go out for 2 and a half years.  I went out once last summer,  
and the decline in seabirds and sealife was very marked.  My husband has also  
noted the decrease in fish - he has only ever brought back 3 or 4 fish  
maximum, and uses recurved hooks so that any undersized fish can be released  
unharmed.  He, like me, is no an advocate for more marine reserves - the more  
the better, otherwise New Zealand seas risk becoming deserts.

Please, take action!

Jenny Collison

  Yours,
Jenny Collison



Date : 19/12/2016 6:29:46 PM
From : 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine  
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,  
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions  
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our  
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide  
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection  
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine  
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in  
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%  
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious  
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on  
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a  
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no  
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a  
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish  
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide  
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will  
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be  
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South  
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine  
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea  
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically  
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their  
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the  
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats  
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must  
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful  
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the  
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot  
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with  
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better  
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin  
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important  
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further  
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by  
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):  
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef  
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection  
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E  
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best  
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal  
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend  
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet  
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and  
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more  
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only  
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,  
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an  
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the  
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant  
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point  
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and  
biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the  
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option  
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan  
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This  
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I  
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of  
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly  
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine  
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major  
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville  
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve  
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through  
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)  
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high  
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public  
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are  
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to  
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat  
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary  
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M  
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm  
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an  
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore  
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net  
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it  
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation  
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats  
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):  
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat  
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary  
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat  
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better  
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection  
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and  
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also  
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The  
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore  
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the  
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat  
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would  
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &  



Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to  
make a submission.

  I believe we need to protect long point as well. The more reserves the  
better!

  Yours,
Henry Eden-Man



Date : 19/12/2016 3:45:27 PM
From : 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine  
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,  
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions  
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our  
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide  
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection  
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine  
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in  
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%  
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious  
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on  
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a  
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no  
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a  
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish  
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide  
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will  
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be  
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South  
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine  
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea  
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically  
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their  
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the  
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats  
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must  
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful  
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the  
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot  
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with  
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better  
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin  
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important  
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further  
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by  
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):  
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef  
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection  
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E  
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best  
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal  
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend  
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet  
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and  
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more  
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only  
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,  
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an  
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the  
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant  
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point  
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and  
biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the  
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option  
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan  
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This  
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I  
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of  
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly  
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine  
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major  
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville  
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve  
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through  
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)  
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high  
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public  
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are  
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to  
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat  
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary  
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M  
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm  
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an  
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore  
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net  
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it  
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation  
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats  
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):  
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat  
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary  
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat  
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better  
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection  
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and  
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also  
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The  
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore  
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the  
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat  
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would  
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &  



Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to  
make a submission.

  Here in Dunedin, we feel a great responsibility to protect endangered marine  
species that are treasured not only by New Zealanders but by people around  
the world. The main reason tourists come to Dunedin is to view the wildlife,  
so please understand these protections are also important for Dunedin's  
economy and its people.
I hope commercial fishermen can understand the importance of marine reserves  
in terms of safeguarding future fish stocks, and hope recreational fisherman  
will come to understand that fishing will cease to be recreational, if there  
fewer and fewer fish. We much do our best to conserve now.

  Yours,
Victoria Alba



Date : 19/12/2016 2:22:12 PM
From : 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine  
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,  
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions  
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our  
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide  
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection  
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine  
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in  
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%  
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious  
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on  
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a  
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no  
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a  
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish  
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide  
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will  
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be  
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South  
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine  
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea  
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically  
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their  
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the  
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats  
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must  
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful  
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the  
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot  
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with  
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better  
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin  
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important  
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further  
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by  
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):  
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef  
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection  
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E  
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best  
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal  
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend  
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet  
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and  
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more  
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only  
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,  
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an  
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the  
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant  
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point  
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and  
biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the  
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option  
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan  
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This  
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I  
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of  
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly  
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine  
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major  
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville  
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve  
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through  
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)  
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high  
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public  
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are  
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to  
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat  
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary  
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M  
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm  
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an  
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore  
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net  
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it  
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation  
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats  
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):  
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat  
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary  
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat  
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better  
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection  
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and  
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also  
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The  
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore  
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the  
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat  
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would  
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &  



Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to  
make a submission.

  We as Maaori are flabbergasted that the Government still chooses to ignore  
article 2 of the Treaty of Waitangi. They continue to advocate on behalf of  
corporate ambition who lobby them, rather than on the good of the wildlife  
that inhabit our blessed nation. We do not want management of the environment  
and wildlife, so that they only ever are contained, we want them to flourish  
as should be the case. The Government must see that creating such reserves in  
the meantime, means that we are moving closer to the ideal and the agreement  
described in 1840.

  Yours,
simon hirini



Date : 19/12/2016 1:01:50 PM
From : 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine  
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,  
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions  
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our  
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide  
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection  
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine  
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in  
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%  
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious  
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on  
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a  
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no  
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a  
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish  
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide  
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will  
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be  
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South  
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine  
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea  
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically  
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their  
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the  
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats  
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must  
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful  
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the  
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot  
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with  
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better  
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin  
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important  
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further  
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by  
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):  
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef  
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection  
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E  
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best  
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal  
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend  
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet  
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and  
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more  
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only  
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,  
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an  
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the  
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant  
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point  
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and  
biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the  
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option  
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan  
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This  
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I  
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of  
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly  
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine  
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major  
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville  
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve  
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through  
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)  
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high  
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public  
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are  
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to  
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat  
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary  
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M  
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm  
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an  
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore  
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net  
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it  
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation  
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats  
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):  
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat  
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary  
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat  
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better  
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection  
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and  
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also  
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The  
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore  
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the  
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat  
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would  
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &  



Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to  
make a submission.

  Marine reserves benefit not only marine life but people too. Act on these  
recommendations now.

  Yours,
Fenella Thomas



Date : 19/12/2016 12:26:15 PM
From : 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine  
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,  
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions  
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our  
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide  
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection  
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine  
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in  
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%  
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious  
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on  
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a  
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no  
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a  
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish  
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide  
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will  
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be  
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South  
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine  
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea  
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically  
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their  
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the  
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats  
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must  
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful  
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the  
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot  
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with  
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better  
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin  
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important  
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further  
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by  
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):  
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef  
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection  
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an  
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E  
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best  
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal  
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend  
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet  
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and  
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more  
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only  
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,  
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an  
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the  
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant  
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point  
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and  
biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the  
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option  
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan  
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This  
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I  
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of  
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly  
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine  
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major  
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville  
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve  
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through  
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)  
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high  
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public  
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are  
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to  
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat  
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary  
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M  
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm  
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an  
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore  
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net  
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it  
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation  
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats  
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):  
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat  
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary  
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat  
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better  
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection  
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and  
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also  
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The  
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore  
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the  
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat  
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would  
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &  



Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to  
make a submission.

  We only get one environment, and it needs our protection and guardian ship  
now more than ever.

  Yours,
Jessica Rose



Date : 20/12/2016 4:05:10 PM
From : "Vicky Froude" 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Coast Marine Protection Forum proposals via www.fishforever.org.nz

    To: sempf@doc govt nz 

Your Name    Vicky Froude

Your Email    

Address    

Organisation (Optional)  

Subject    Submission on South East Marine Protected Areas

Interest Group (optional):    Recreational diver/snorkeller Conservationist Marine science

Message    Thank you for the opportunity to comment on these proposals  While I live in Northland I have extensively explored the southern South Island including by diving, kayaking,
and hiking  I strongly support marine reserves from both a marine science/ biodiversity conservation perspective and as a keen diver and snorkeler  There also needs to be better
protection for marine mammals and other marine animals such as penguins, particularly via type 2 MPAs

I recommend the following:

A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2):
Support  This area is important for Hector's dolphins

B Waitaki Coastal (Type ):
Support the extension with a further extension out to 2 nautical miles (nm) to provide better representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's
dolphin  This area is an internationally recognised Important Bird Area' (IBA)

C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2):
Support with a further extension out to 2nm to provide better representation of habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin  This area is an internationally
recognised IBA

D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type ):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection for fish communities
associated with kelp forests  This area is an internationally recognised IBA for yellow eyed penguins and Otago shags

E Bryozoan Bed (Type 2)  Option :
Support  This option provides the best representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal communities

F Saunders Canyon (Type )  Option :
Support but recommend that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper Inlet and link to Harakeke Point (Site I)  Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and more complex
than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more comprehensive representation for this habitat type  This is also the only proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly
productive plateau, with its special bryozoan species  The extension to shore would take in an example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the proposed
network  Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish  The connection to Harakeke point would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high
current headland and biologically productive area  Such areas are poorly represented in the proposal

G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2)  Option 2:
Not supported  This option does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan communities

H Papanui Canyon (Type )  Option 2:
Not supported  This option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity

I Harakeke Point to White Island (Type ):
Support, and recommend inclusion of Tow Rock  This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly productive area of Tow Rock is included  This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major city  I recommend that it be connected to site F

J White Island to Waldronville (Type 2):
Support  While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through fisheries restrictions, on the adjacent
proposed reserves of Green Island (K) and Harakeke point (I)

K Green Island (Type ):
Support  This has a high diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public enjoyment and education

L Akatore Estuary (Type 2):
Support  Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds

M Akatore Coastal (Type ):
Support, but recommend that it be extended to include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat is protected in a marine reserve  Also I recommend
straightening the boundary to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management

N Akatore Offshore (Type 2):
Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M as above

O Long Point (Type ):
Support, with a further extension to 2 nm to better represent yellow eyed penguin foraging habitats  This area is an internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA

P Long Point Offshore (Type 2):
Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net prohibition



Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type ):
Support, and recommend that it be extended to join with Long Point (Option O)  This is the only representation of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary

R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support  Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds

S Haldane (Type 2):
Support  Important estuary habitat  

T Kelp Forest (Type other): 
Support  Kelp forests provide habitat for numerous fish and invertebrate species  This habitat needs to be better represented within marine reserves in the proposal  

PART C: CREATING A NETWORK OF MPA / GENERAL COMMENTS
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South East Marine Protection Forum, with expansions and
additions noted in Part B above

The Forum’s current proposals would protect only 5 3% of the region's Territorial Sea (TS) as no take marine reserves (Type  MPAs)  This will not meet the Government’s MPA
Policy or our international obligations to conserve and protect marine biodiversity  Opportunities to extend Type  protection to 8% of the TS have been outlined in Part B above  It
would be good to see the Forum being more proactive with marine reserves in these southern seas

Currently only 0 4% of mainland New Zealand’s Territorial Seas are fully protected in no take marine reserves  Our marine environment desperately needs a comprehensive network of
MPAs to enable marine species to flourish  Some of New Zealand’s critically endangered marine animals such as yellow eyed penguins, NZ Seal Lions and various albatross species
live in the South East region  However, the current proposal does not do enough to protect their foraging habitats

The network of MPAs in the South East Region must include protection for the full range of habitats and enough no take reserves that are sufficiently large to restore and maintain
healthy marine ecosystems
I am disappointed that no marine reserves have been proposed for Shag Point, The Nuggets, or Karitane, as there has been wide public support for marine protection in these areas  In
addition all destructive bulk fishing methods, marine farms and mining should be prohibited in all the MPAs

In addition to protecting biodiversity, no take marine reserves provide a space where New Zealanders and tourists who love to dive/snorkel can have a meaningful underwater
recreational experience  Currently those who like to fish (commercial and recreational) have access to 99 6% of mainland New Zealand waters  Their chosen activity has depleted
marine ecosystems to such an extent that there are now very few places where those whose preferred activity is diving/snorkeling without harvesting marine biota can fully enjoy this
activity  Most of the proposed Type  reserves have poor or limited access  Divers/snorkelers who do not harvest marine biota need and deserve accessible no take marine reserves

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission



Date : 20/12/2016 2:56:43 PM
From : "Chris Richmond" 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Coast Marine Protection Forum proposals via www.fishforever.org.nz

    To: sempf@doc govt nz 

Your Name    Chris Richmond

Your Email    

Address    

Organisation (Optional)   Living Waters WaiOra

Subject    Submission on South East Marine Protected Areas

Interest Group (optional):    Recreational diver/snorkeller Conservationist Marine science Recreational fisher

Message    Thank you for the opportunity to submit on these MPA proposals

From the underlying debate about the need for and benefits from no take marine reserves, it is apparent that many of the protagonists for commercial, recreational and customary fishing
do not understand some of the potential benefits for fishery management that can arise from well designed and comprehensive marine reserve networks  Although they are not intended
to be fishery management tools, they can help to address several of the impacts of intensive fish extraction on population genetics of some species  

Firstly, the gene pools of species such as snapper contain a spectrum of traits relating to the degree of site fidelity of adults  Intensive fishing pressure, together with the increasing use of
GPS and chart plotters, can select against sedentary fish and therefore favour survival of those with vagrancy genes  No take marine reserves can act as refugia for that part of the gene
pool with high levels of site fidelity

Secondly, the age at first maturity (and therefore size at maturity) is under genetic control in many fish populations  Intensive fishing pressure will expose slow maturing fish to one or
more years of risk of capture (mortality), so selecting again delayed maturity genes and therefore favouring survival of those with early maturity genes  Such fish are usually smaller for a
given age, because more energy is directed into reproductive tissue and effort  While this may be of little consequence for commercial fisheries focussed on maximising sustainable yield,
it can have significant effects on the quality of recreational fisheries, such as salmonids  No take marine reserves can protect that part of the gene pool that promotes delayed maturity
and larger size at first maturity

Such arguments can be used to seek greater support from recreational fishing representatives on MPA forums  Such additional arguments will be needed to gain support for a more
ambitious network of no take marine reserves along the South East coast of the South Island  

In relation to the specific proposals in the consultation document I recommend the following:

A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2):
Support  This area is a hot spot for Hector's dolphins

B Waitaki Coastal (Type ):
Support the extension with a further extension out to 2 nautical miles (nm) to provide better representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's
dolphin  This area is an internationally recognised Important Bird Area' (IBA)

C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2):
Support with a further extension out to 2nm to provide better representation of habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin  This area is an internationally
recognised IBA

D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type ):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection for fish communities
associated with kelp forests  This area is an internationally recognised IBA for yellow eyed penguins and Otago shags

E Bryozoan Bed (Type 2)  Option :
Support  This option provides the best representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal communities

F Saunders Canyon (Type )  Option :
Support but recommend that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper's Inlet and link to Harakeke Point (Site I)  Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and more
complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more comprehensive representation for this habitat type  This is also the only proposal to contain representation of a deep
water highly productive plateau, with its special bryozoan species  The extension to shore would take in an example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network  Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish  The connection to Harakeke point would allow for the inclusion of the
Chasm, a high current headland and biologically productive area  Such areas are poorly represented in the proposal

G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2)  Option 2:
Don't support  This option does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan communities

H Papanui Canyon (Type )  Option 2:
Don't support  This option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity

I Harakeke Point to White Island (Type ):
Support, and recommend inclusion of Tow Rock  This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly productive area of Tow Rock is included  This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major city, and world class if connected to site F

J White Island to Waldronville (Type 2):
Support  While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed
reserves of Green Island (K) and Harakeke point (I)

K Green Island (Type ):
Support  This has a high diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public enjoyment and education

L Akatore Estuary (Type 2):



Support  Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds

M Akatore Coastal (Type ):
Support, but recommend that it be extended to include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat is protected in a marine reserve  Also recommend
straightening the boundary to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management

N Akatore Offshore (Type 2):
Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M as above

O Long Point (Type ):
Support, with a further extension to 2 nm to better represent yellow eyed penguin foraging habitats  This area is an internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA

P Long Point Offshore (Type 2):
Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net prohibition

Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type ):
Support, and recommend that it extends to join with Long Point (Option O)  This is the only representation of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary

R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support  Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds

S Haldane (Type 2):
Support  Important estuary habitat  

T Kelp Forest (Type other): 
Support  Kelp forests provide habitat for numerous fish and invertebrate species  This habitat needs to be better represented within marine reserves in the proposal  

PART C: CREATING A NETWORK OF MPA / GENERAL COMMENTS
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South East Marine Protection Forum, with expansions and
additions noted in Part B

The Forum’s current proposals protects only 5 3% of the regions Territorial Sea (TS) as no take marine reserves (Type  MPAs)  This will not meet the Government’s own MPA
Policy or our international obligations to conserve and protect marine biodiversity  The obvious opportunities to extend Type  protection to 8% of the TS are outlined in Part B
above  I call on the Forum to embrace a bolder vision to help restore the abundance of marine life in these southern seas

Currently only 0 4% of mainland New Zealand’s Territorial Seas are fully protected in no take marine reserves  Our marine environment desperately needs a comprehensive network of
MPAs to enable marine species to flourish  Some of New Zealand’s critically endangered marine animals such as yellow eyed penguins, NZ Seal Lions and various albatross species
live in the South East region  However, the current proposal does not do enough to protect their foraging habitats

The network of MPAs in the South East Region must include protection for the full range of habitats and enough no take reserves that are big enough to restore and maintain healthy
ecosystem
I am very disappointed that no marine reserves are being proposed for Shag Point, The Nuggets, or Karitane, as there has been wide public support for marine protection in these areas
in the past
I also submit that all destructive bulk fishing methods, marine farms and mining be prohibited in all the MPAs

I also remind the Forum that as well as protecting biodiversity, no take marine reserves provide a space where New Zealanders and tourists who love to dive/snorkel can have a
meaningful underwater recreational experience  Currently those who like to fish (commercial and recreational) have access to 99 6% of mainland New Zealand waters  Their chosen
activity has depleted marine ecosystems to such an extent that there are now very few places where those whose preferred activity is diving/snorkeling can enjoy their recreational
activity of choice  Most of the proposed Type  reserves have poor or limited access  Divers/snorkelers need and deserve ACCESSIBLE no take marine reserves

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission



Date : 20/12/2016 12:40:40 PM
From : "Mike Arnold" 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Coast Marine Protection Forum proposals via www.fishforever.org.nz

    To: sempf@doc govt nz 

Your Name    Mike Arnold

Your Email    

Address    

Organisation (Optional)  

Subject    Submission on South East Marine Protected Areas

Interest Group (optional):    Recreational diver/snorkeller Conservationist Marine science Recreational fisher

Message    Tourism, education and scientific advances all require areas of undisturbed and diverse ecology
Productivity in adjacent areas is also enhanced by these reserves, benefitting fishing interests  
Marine reserves provide the ONLY way of continuing to provide this diversity and productivity
So far the Otago coast has lacked such reserves  I therefore recommend implementation of most of the proposed areas:

A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2):
Support  This area is a hot spot for Hector's dolphins

B Waitaki Coastal (Type ):
Support the extension with a further extension out to 2 nautical miles (nm) to provide better representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's
dolphin  This area is an internationally recognised Important Bird Area' (IBA)

C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2):
Support with a further extension out to 2nm to provide better representation of habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin  This area is an internationally
recognised IBA

D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type ):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection for fish communities
associated with kelp forests  This area is an internationally recognised IBA for yellow eyed penguins and Otago shags

E Bryozoan Bed (Type 2)  Option :
Support  This option provides the best representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal communities

F Saunders Canyon (Type )  Option :
Support but recommend that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper's Inlet and link to Harakeke Point (Site I)  Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and more
complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more comprehensive representation for this habitat type  This is also the only proposal to contain representation of a deep
water highly productive plateau, with its special bryozoan species  The extension to shore would take in an example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network  Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish  The connection to Harakeke point would allow for the inclusion of the
Chasm, a high current headland and biologically productive area  Such areas are poorly represented in the proposal

G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2)  Option 2:
Don't support  This option does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan communities

H Papanui Canyon (Type )  Option 2:
Don't support  This option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity

I Harakeke Point to White Island (Type ):
Support, and recommend inclusion of Tow Rock  This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly productive area of Tow Rock is included  This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major city, and world class if connected to site F

J White Island to Waldronville (Type 2):
Support  While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed
reserves of Green Island (K) and Harakeke point (I)

K Green Island (Type ):
Support  This has a high diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public enjoyment and education

L Akatore Estuary (Type 2):
Support  Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds

M Akatore Coastal (Type ):
Support, but recommend that it be extended to include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat is protected in a marine reserve  Also recommend
straightening the boundary to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management

N Akatore Offshore (Type 2):
Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M as above

O Long Point (Type ):
Support, with a further extension to 2 nm to better represent yellow eyed penguin foraging habitats  This area is an internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA

P Long Point Offshore (Type 2):
Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net prohibition

Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type ):



Support, and recommend that it extends to join with Long Point (Option O)  This is the only representation of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary

R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support  Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds

S Haldane (Type 2):
Support  Important estuary habitat  

T Kelp Forest (Type other): 
Support  Kelp forests provide habitat for numerous fish and invertebrate species  This habitat needs to be better represented within marine reserves in the proposal  

PART C: CREATING A NETWORK OF MPA / GENERAL COMMENTS
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South East Marine Protection Forum, with expansions and
additions noted in Part B

The Forum’s current proposals protects only 5 3% of the regions Territorial Sea (TS) as no take marine reserves (Type  MPAs)  This will not meet the Government’s own MPA
Policy or our international obligations to conserve and protect marine biodiversity  The obvious opportunities to extend Type  protection to 8% of the TS are outlined in Part B
above  I call on the Forum to embrace a bolder vision to help restore the abundance of marine life in these southern seas

Currently only 0 4% of mainland New Zealand’s Territorial Seas are fully protected in no take marine reserves  Our marine environment desperately needs a comprehensive network of
MPAs to enable marine species to flourish  Some of New Zealand’s critically endangered marine animals such as yellow eyed penguins, NZ Seal Lions and various albatross species
live in the South East region  However, the current proposal does not do enough to protect their foraging habitats

The network of MPAs in the South East Region must include protection for the full range of habitats and enough no take reserves that are big enough to restore and maintain healthy
ecosystem
I am very disappointed that no marine reserves are being proposed for Shag Point, The Nuggets, or Karitane, as there has been wide public support for marine protection in these areas
in the past
I also submit that all destructive bulk fishing methods, marine farms and mining be prohibited in all the MPAs

I also remind the Forum that as well as protecting biodiversity, no take marine reserves provide a space where New Zealanders and tourists who love to dive/snorkel can have a
meaningful underwater recreational experience  Currently those who like to fish (commercial and recreational) have access to 99 6% of mainland New Zealand waters  Their chosen
activity has depleted marine ecosystems to such an extent that there are now very few places where those whose preferred activity is diving/snorkeling can enjoy their recreational
activity of choice  Most of the proposed Type  reserves have poor or limited access  Divers/snorkelers need and deserve ACCESSIBLE no take marine reserves

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission



Date : 20/12/2016 4:27:38 PM
From : "Queenie Ballance" 
To : "sempf" 
Subject : Submission on South-East Coast Marine Protection Forum proposals via www.fishforever.org.nz

    To: sempf@doc govt nz 

Your Name    Queenie Ballance

Your Email    

Address    

Organisation (Optional)  

Subject    Submission on South East Marine Protected Areas

Interest Group (optional):    Conservationist

Message    ART C: CREATING A NETWORK OF MPA / GENERAL COMMENTS
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South East Marine Protection Forum, with expansions and
additions noted in Part B

The Forum’s current proposals protects only 5 3% of the regions Territorial Sea (TS) as no take marine reserves (Type  MPAs)  This will not meet the Government’s own MPA
Policy or our international obligations to conserve and protect marine biodiversity  The obvious opportunities to extend Type  protection to 8% of the TS are outlined in Part B
above  

I urge the Forum to embrace a bolder vision to help restore the abundance of marine life in these southern seas

This is an opportunity for New Zealand to improve our low proportion of protection that our coastal marine environment has  MPAs already in place have proved successful

The network of MPAs in the South East Region must include protection for the full range of habitats and enough no take reserves that are big enough to restore and maintain healthy
ecosystem

Protection of Shag Point, The Nuggets, or Karitan have wide public support , perhaps a mutual agreement with Maori could be negotiated

Bulk fishing methods, marine farms and mining should be prohibited in all the MPAs

I also remind the Forum that as well as protecting biodiversity, no take marine reserves provide a space where New Zealanders and tourists who love to dive/snorkel, can have a
meaningful underwater recreational experience  Currently those who like to fish (commercial and recreational) have access to 99 6% of mainland New Zealand waters  Their chosen
activity has depleted marine ecosystems to such an extent that there are now very few places where those whose preferred activity is diving/snorkeling can enjoy their recreational
activity of choice  Most of the proposed Type  reserves have poor or limited access  Easy access to MPAs by the general public would lead to a better understanding of the worth of
the reserve status and in educating the public the worth of MPAS
Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 4:49:26 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  I used to live in Port Chalmers and loved exploring Otago's wild beaches - 
walking, watching and photographing wildlife, and exploring rock pools.

I now live in Wellington and have experienced the effect that Taputeranga 
marine reserve in Island Bay has had on the area's marine life, and the 
opportunities for public recreation, education, tourism and local businesses. 
Recreational fishers have also experienced the benefits that marine reserves 
provide.

I'd love to bring my children back to Otago and visit accessible areas where 
the marine life has been protected and restored, and available for exploring 
and snorkeling.

I urge the Forum to be ambitious and take this unique opportunity to provide 
some decent protection for the amazing species and habitats of the south-east 



region, for their own sake and for future generations. Thank you.

  Yours,
Caitlin Carew



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 4:37:38 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  It is important to act now..... protect our oceans and set an example for 
other countries to follow.

Many Thanks
Catharina

  Yours,
Catharina Breukers



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 4:27:20 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  Our seas are a precious resource and need to be managed and not depleted. 
There is plenty of coastline and we must start now and protect more of it.

  Yours,
gillian Macleod



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 4:20:39 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  I have recently moved to Dunedin to begin putting down roots with my 
partner. Though new to the area, we were drawn to living here by, among other 
things, the natural splendor and unique habitats so close to a city centre. I 
have since obtained work with a local ecotourism outfit that takes guests out 
to witness firsthand the wildlife and natural settings of the harbour and 
offshore.

I think that in protecting parts of the marine ecosystem you are, in effect, 
also protecting the livelihoods of many current and future 
ecotourism/tourism/hospitality/service industry workers. So much goes in to a 
successful tourist economy, but this is, in my mind, an easy way of ensuring 
that the wildlife remain close to Dunedin for people to enjoy.

Thank you for your time and consideration,
Aaron Heimann



  Yours,
Aaron Heimann



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 3:55:47 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  I realise this is a block submission - but to be honest, I haven't got the 
time at the moment to do something more detailed.  Something about the 25th 
December and the lead up to it that has made the past few months, and my 
intention very hectic.

I know this coast very well, having grown up and owned a small farm on the 
coast just south of Timaru.  My welcome there was walking along the beach 
with a pair of Hector's dolphins cruising alongside me for a walk of 2 
kilometres.

Too often we are willing to compromise our oceans because of a few people who 
want to keep fishing there.  That happened at Kaikoura, and it shouldn't mean 
that a few should dictate to the many.

I also spent the last 12 years alongside the Horoirangi Marine Reserve in 



Nelson.  Its amazing not only the change in the place with big crayfish, 
fearless kingfish, and a recreational heaven - but its actually doing 
something positive for nature.  The spinoff on adjoining land has also been 
incredible, so its what it can spawn (excuse the pun) as much as what happens 
at this decision.

Please protect this precious place as in my submission above.  Thank you.

  Yours,
Debs Martin



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 3:38:44 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  Otago Peninsula is losing its Yellow-eyed Penguins to disease, probably due 
to starvation from over fishing. If something is not done to stope the rape 
of our seas, the only place you will see this iconic species is on the five 
dollar note. We cannot let this happen.

  Yours,
Louise Ashton



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 2:21:15 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  I am concerned that the proposed reserves don't meet the standard for Marine 
Protected Areas. These standards are permissive in any case.

New Zealand has a huge coastal marine area, and has an obligation to provide 
the best marine protection possible. I am very disappointed at the low 
percentage of area included.

I am greatly concerned for Hector's dolphin and yellow-eyed penguins, both 
species that are highly threatened and I have enjoyed watching them during 
visits to the Catlins.

I strongly support the detailed submission from Forest and Bird.

  Yours,
Linda Conning





From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 2:17:30 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  i have watched the recent and the gradual degradation of Hauraki Gulf with 
distress, and witnessed first hand the way that some people resist the 
formation of marine reserves in defense of their personal interests. 
therefore i want my voice to be counted in support of this reserve, in this 
critical area of our coast, although i'm not a local.

  Yours,
rosie walford



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 2:15:11 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  I applaud the direction of the Marine Protection Forum. My major concern is 
that there is not enough area proposed for protection and that it is not 
strong enough, indeed in this regard the proposals are woefully inadequate.   
I do not understand why the recreational fishing lobby is given so much 
weighting in the consideration - why does entertainment, animal cruelty and 
extraction seem to trump the science and preservation?
In particular, the Nuggets are a glaring omission from the proposal despite 
being a biodiverse area.  Indeed the whole Catlins area is underrepresented - 
the small protected area at Long Point could be hugely strengthened.
There does not seem to be an alignment with land based activities, in 
particular, with areas of penguin habitat restoration. So, there should be 
reserves at Katiki Point and Terere, for example. Similarly, why is there not 
a protected area at Shag Point?
In writing this I've written "marine reserve" several times, and had to 
change it to "protected area".    These protected areas should be reserves - 



protected from all take, with access for education and research.   
Ironically, the "protected area" waters down protection of the waters.
I would like to see an holistic approach to the management of the marine 
environment.  Bottom trawling and set-netting should be banned in the entire 
area.  In addition, more reserves are needed to create a meaningful reserves 
network.
Cape Saunders canyon for reserve as it is bigger and it matches the larger 
bryozoan area.

  Yours,
Samuel Mann



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 1:09:20 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  No take marine reserves should be prioritised over other forms of marine 
protected areas as studies have shown that there is little difference in 
marine diversity and abundance between partially protected and areas without 
protection. MPA's should be designed with a small edge to interior ratio and 
be large enough to provide protection for species that swim long distances. 
MPA's boundaries should be easy for marine users to recognise. MPA's should 
protect a diversity of habitats and protect unique habitats.

  Yours,
Melanie Oliver



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 12:44:45 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  I have read and support this submission.  The evidence of environmental 
degradation and species endangerment is apparent.  I wish we could go on with 
our old ways, but the signs are everywhere that we must change what we're 
doing and protect these vital habitats before it's too late.

There will be costs to this protection, but we must make these reforms so 
that future generations will have the benefit of our foresight.  Imagine if 
the National Parks had not been created?  If Yellowstone and Yosemite along 
with the amazing places in New Zealand and similar places around the world 
had not been protected.  Our forebears had the vision to do that for us; now 
it is our turn to show the same vision and for our leaders to truly lead and 
make the tough choices that these challenging times require.

We need to take a long-term perspective and sacrifice our short-term desires 
for a greater benefit, for the future generations, for the other species that 



we share this planet with.

  Yours,
Kay Robertson



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 12:41:58 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  I am endorsing the submission above drafted by Forest & Bird, because I am 
not a scientist myself and therefore cannot comment in such an in-depth way. 
However, in the past I already campaigned for the Marine reserve at Kaka 
Point, that was prevented at the last minute by a change in the then 
government's policy. That was a huge disappointment. During that campaign I 
became aware of just what a powerful lobby the recreational fishing 
fraternity represents, and I am concerned that their individual interests may 
combine to undermine the strength of the proposals now in front of us, 
notwithstanding the fact that in the longer term their own interests may be 
served by the reserves through increased fish numbers.
The marine world is one that few of us see, yet it is equally as important to 
long-term human survival as land conservation is. Mostly our efforts go into 
supporting individual species such as yellow-eyed penguins, sea-lions, 
dolphins etc and the campaigns to save them depend on very limited actual 
knowledge of their environment. It seems clear to me that we need to aim to 



protect the marine environment as a whole, which nourishes not only those 
iconic species but an infinite number of other species. We have learned to 
look at the land in terms of whole ecosystems where all species interact in 
ways we don't always fully understand. That needs to apply to marine 
ecosystems as well. The oceans are suffering. That is clear. We have a 
responsibility to protect as much of our 'own' marine environment as possible 
before it is too late. In the south we have failed to do that. The present 
proposals are a start, and should be a minimum, not a maximum.

  Yours,
Alyth Grant



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 12:26:12 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  I would love the area extended to cover from Taiaroa heads to Cape saunders 
from the coast only, not the inlets,

this is to allow the wildlife in the area to regenerate and breed with 
plentiful supply of fish stock,

thank you for the opportunity to submit

Kindest Regards
Peter McGrouther

  Yours,
Peter McGrouther



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 11:22:58 a.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

I am a bit shocked to know that there are no marine reserves in these areas. 
Clearly, these are sensitive areas and should be protected.

  Yours,
Travis I Cottreau



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Spam Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Monday, 19 December 2016 11:42:09 a.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  While we lead the world in having the first Marine reserve at Goat Island, 
north of Auckland. We are now lagging many countries in the provision of 
marine reserves.

  Yours,
Richard James



From: webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
To: sempf
Subject: Spam Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Date: Monday, 19 December 2016 12:51:16 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine 
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, 
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions 
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our 
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide 
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection 
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine 
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in 
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% 
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious 
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on 
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a 
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no 
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a 
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish 
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide 
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will 
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be 
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South 
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine 
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea 
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically 
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their 
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the 
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats 
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must 
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful 
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the 
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot 
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with 
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better 
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin 
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important 
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further 
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by 
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef 
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection 
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an 
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E 
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best 
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal 
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend 
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet 
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and 
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more 
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only 
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, 
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an 
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the 
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant 
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point 
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and 



biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the 
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option 
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan 
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This 
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I 
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of 
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly 
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine 
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major 
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville 
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve 
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through 
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K) 
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high 
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are 
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to 
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat 
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary 
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management. 
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M 
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm 
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an 
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore 
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net 
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it 
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation 
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats 
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat 
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary 
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat 
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better 
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection 
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and 
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also 
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The 
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore 
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the 
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat 
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would 
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & 
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to 
make a submission.

  Especially since the earthquake on the east coast of the south island of nz
  But the new road should go ahead with minimum resistance from Forest and 
Bird and Green Party members .
As long as care is take to minimise any further damage to the environment.
  Kind regards,
   Chris Newcombe

  Yours,
Chris Newcombe

   
   



From: Geoffrey Dembo <  

Sent: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 4:37 p.m. 

To: sempf 

Subject: Submission on South-East Marine Protection Forum proposals 

 

Hi 

 

What concerns me about these proposals is that: 

 there is a lack of joined-up thinking on the relationship between what happens on 

land and what happens at sea - the options put forward are individual items, with 

no overall picture of how creatures which inhabit both environments on this 

stretch of coast (such as penguins and some seabirds) can be adequately 

protected, or of how land-based economic activities such as tourism might be 

enhanced by appropriate reserves 

 the process seems to have been unduly influenced by the demands of existing 

fishing interests - the line of least resistance has been taken, which means that 

the favoured options are those where least protection is needed, at least in the 

short to medium term. 

 

Geoffrey Dembo 

 

 

 

 



From: chanel gardner <  

Sent: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 4:30 p.m. 

To: Ant Smith; sempf 

Subject: Submission of Ant Smith on behalf of Port Chalmers Fishermans Co-op 

 

The Port Chalmers Fisherman’s co-op was established in 1907 and has a current membership of 
42 active members representing the Forum area.  

This submission has been compiled on behalf of the fishermans’ interest in response to the 
consultation document. The inshore fishing industry supports marine biodiversity protection and 
wish to work with government to address any adverse impacts that fishing has on marine 
biodiversity. 

1.       Our position is that the proposed MPAs need to be more carefully investigated and 

accurately surveyed. 

The Forum has not put any scientific effort into the bottom composition.  The descriptions 
were very generalised and a lot of the areas mapped have not been tested or surveyed 
correctly.   

Habitats themselves aren’t properly represented. 

The areas mapped are not clear and don’t provide the requisite detail for proper 
consideration.  More definitive habitat definition by NIWA or other outside contractors 
ought to have been obtained.  We are not aware who was responsible for this. 

In addition, the Nuggets have been included in the consultation document with a wealth 
of irrelevant information and we question how that came to be included and by whom. 

  

2.       Problems with the MPAs 

a.       Forum has not consistently used a planned and risk based based approach to 

identify the need for additional measures based on threats to biodiversity. 

  

b.      Forum does not appear to have taken into account the biodiversity benefits provided 

by the existing restrictions including those on fishing, marine mammal sanctuaries and 



customary management tools such as mataitai.  The restrictions already previously 

imposed on the fisherman are substantial and it is our submission that the current 

restrictions and exclusions on the coast ought to have been set out in the Consultation 

document.  It is our submission that existing measures may meet the goals of the Forum 

already. 

  

c.       Forum has not considered the full range of the impacts of land based activities on 

the coast. Sedimentation and runoff, mineral and petroleum exploration, dredging and 

spoil dumping.   

  

d.      An additional point we wish to address is the land based effects on the MPAs and 

the wider coast.  Thousands of hectares of kelp forest has been lost from the Nuggets 

to White Island as a direct result of run off from the land.  This issue has been 

extensively canvassed yet appears to have been ignored by the Forum.  Unfortunately 

this coastal environment cannot be treated as independent from the land.  A more 

holistic approach is required to correctly address the issue. 

  

3.       MPA’s need to be carefully designed to minimise impacts on existing users- for 

example by allowing ongoing fishing activities that do not have adverse impacts. 

Simplistic application of banning all fishing methods, whereas a lot of methods in modern 
fishing are specific and more targeted and will not impact the habitats sought to be 
protected. Most fishing methods will not impact the habitats the Forum are seeking to 
protect but the Forum takes a non-method specific approach. 

  

4.       New MPAs that prohibit fishing will require reductions in the overall catch for many 

species in order to ensure sustainability of the areas remaining open to fishing. 

  

5.       Displacement 

The displacement figures are clearly inaccurate.  Has fine scale reporting been used? In 
the event that it hasn’t and in lieu of fishery input of the missing information these figures 
are not sufficient. 



The Forum in some cases appears to recognise that displaced catch cannot necessarily be 
absorbed back into other areas of the fishery without threatening the sustainability of the 
surrounding fisheries. 

This has not been consistently applied however.  The Forum appears to assert that 
displaced rock lobster catch can simply be absorbed elsewhere in the fishery. This 
assumption is incorrect.  If an area is closed, fishers will continue to take their existing 
catch entitlements from a reduced area. 

  

6.       Cumulative displacement effects on the industry. 

The catch displacement figures from the Consultation document, in order of relative 
impact of the fishery is substantial: 

-          Set net fisheries targeting school shark – 19% displacement 

-          Rock lobster fisheries – 17.3% displacement 

-          Danish seining- 14.7% displacement 

-          Line fisheries- 13.7 displacement 

-          Set net fisheries targeting rig – 8% displacement 

-          Set net fisheries targeting other species- 7.7% displacement 

-          Trawl fisheries targeting flatfish -7.2% displacement; and  

-          Paua fisheries -6.1% displacement 

These cumulative displacement figures are extremely significant for the affected 
fisheries.  Particularly for finfish fisheries some operators are likely to be affected by 
impacts on several of the affected species, eg set netters prevented from targeting school 
shark may also be prevented from targeting rig and other species in the same or other 
MPAs in the network.  Rock lobster and paua fisheries displaced effort cannot simply be 
absorbed into the remaining portion of the fishery and will therefore have adverse effects 
on local fishery abundance outside the MPAs and potentially threaten stock sustainability. 

Fisheries impacts on this scale will have significant economic effects on the seafood 
industry in Otago, on the communities that are supported by commercial fishing and 
seafood processing, and on the regional economy.  In addition to the direct impacts of 



displacement from fishing grounds, fishers will face additional costs associated with extra 
steaming time and loss of catching efficiency. 

The magnitude of these costs will vary between operations. The effort will be placed in 
smaller areas. 

a.       Rock lobster 

The South East Forums region is a valuable fishery for rock lobster.  CRA 7 is unique 
due to the highly migratory nature of the rock lobster in the region.  The CRA7 
(Otago) rock lobster fishery is a small but important rock lobster fishery, with an 
estimated current year export value of 10.7 million.  The South East region also 
includes a portion of the CRA8 (Fiordland) rock lobster fishery, which is New 
Zealands’ single most valuable inshore fishery.  CRA8 is responsible for 35% of 
New Zealand’s rock lobster production and earns $105.8 million annually.  A 17.3% 
reduction in the regions commercial rock lobster catch would clearly have a 
significant economic impact within the region and on New Zealand’s export 
earnings.  In addition the substantial catch increases on 1 April 2017 will result in 
foregone economic opportunities if new MPAs are established. 

  

b.      Finfish 

The South East region supports an active fleet of small inshore fishing boats 
targeting finfish species from local ports spread throughout the region.  Set 
netting effort is more concentrated and therefor more vulnerable to the impacts 
of displacement from the MPAs. The proposed MPAs that have the largest 
economic impact on the finfish fisheries of (O) Long Point, (A) Tuhawaiki to 
Pareora, and (E/F) bryozoan beds and Saunders canyon. 

  

7.       Where new MPAs are established that displace fishing, the affected fisheries need to 

be “rebalanced” by reducing catch limits and compensating quota owners so the fisheries 

management regime can operate as intended. 

Rebalancing is a two-step process that entails: 

-          A fisheries management response to remove the displaced catch from the fishery 

and rebalance the biological system.  In the case of displaced commercial catch, the 

management response is likely to be a TACC reduction and loss of participation in the 

industry and the related downstream effects on the community.   



-          A market-based response to rebalance the economic incentives for the effective 

operation of the QMS by ensuring that affected quota owners are no worse off (ie the 

crown compensates affected quota owners for the market value of quota shares 

equivalent to the foregone commercial catch). 

There are many participants in industry, however, that are not quota holders but still have 
value, ie the fishers would be excluded with no compensation. 

  

8.       Industry have proposed an alternative network that avoids the shortcomings of the 

forum proposals and minimises impacts on fishing. 

  

9.       If MPAs are to be established in the south east region, the fishing industry would be 

prepared to support a network of five MPAs as follows: 

a.       MPA (A) Tuhawaiki to Pareora – Type 2 MPA with Fisheries Act prohibitions on 

bottom trawling and dredging. 

b.      MPA (B) Waitaki Coastal  (excluding the extension) – Type 1 MPA (marine 

reserve); 

c.       MPA (D) Pleasant River to Stony Creek (excluding estuaries and offshore 

extension) – Type 1 MPA (marine reserve); 

d.      MPA (G) Bryozoan bed – Type 2 MPA with Fisheries Act prohibitions on bottom 

trawling, dredging and Danish seining; and 

e.      MPA (H) Papanui canyon – Type 1 MPA (marine reserve) 

  

10.   The industry’s support for each of these five MPAs is subject to the following two 

conditions; 

a.       No additional MPAs are proposed or implemented in the South-East region; and 

b.      The Forum recommends that the Government must address any displacement of 

fishing from the MPAs by “rebalancing” the affected fisheries in a manner consistent 

with industry policy. 

                                                   i.      If these two conditions are not sustained, the fishing 

industry’s ongoing support for the five MPAs cannot be assumed. 



c.       Together the five proposed MPAs represent nine regional habitat types and two 

sensitive habitats (bryzoans and Macrocystis beds).  Along with the habitats in existing 

mataitai reserves, 23 regional habitats types, two sensitive habitats and one additional 

habitat would be under some form of protection within the region.  The number of 

habitats that would be protected is the same as in the twenty MPAs proposed by the 

Forum, but with far less impact on commercial fishing and other marine user groups. 

  

11.   It is our submission that the proposed alternative network still involves displacement and 

impacts the viability of our operations.   

  

12.   Impact 

a.       A high proportion of the commercial fishing vessels that operate within the region 

are small fishing vessels that are limited in the time they can spend fishing before 

returning to port.  These vessels, which operate out of local ports, are likely to be the 

most adversely affected the establishment of MPAs near their home port.  

  

b.      The restricted range of vessels operating from Karitane, Careys Bay and Taieri 

Mouth means that even a relatively small loss of fishing grounds can have a big impact 

on their operations as the their choices in relocating to new grounds are limited by the 

size of their vessel and ticket type the skipper may hold. 

  

c.       If the MPAs go ahead as proposed, many of our members would be forced out of 

the industry with no compensation.   

  

d.      Although it is difficult to quantify precisely how much is bought into the 

community economically through fishing, tentatively place the value at $15-20 

million.  Co-op members would each employ on average two to three crew, the 

majority of which have dependant families which reside in the Dunedin area. 

  

e.      The Forum area fishery supports one of the few ship yards in the South and two 

engineering firms servicing predominantly the Port Chalmers fleet. 



  

Conclusion 

The MPAs proposed by the Forum are foundationally not sound and ought to have been 
presented with precision both in terms of data of area and habitat type.  It is our submission that 
this is simply unsatisfactory. 

The displacement data is caveated by a disclaimer essentially acknowledging the unreliability of 
said data.  This is repeated throughout the Consultation document.  This result of this is 
essentially a misrepresentation of the status of the impact on commercial fishing.  The Forum at 
this late consultation point has deferred data collection to the fisheries from submissions as 
opposed to correct data collation prior to the consolidation of the consultation document.   

It is our submission that had the Forum correctly collected data at the front end of the process, 
particularly in consultation with fisherman, the submission process would have been more 
efficient. 

The alternative network proposed by industry is considered to be the best case scenario for our 
fisherman. 
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Kate Tanner

From: Brin Ryder >
Sent: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 10:52 p.m.
To: sempf
Subject: Belated submission for the SE marine protected area forum

Hi there ‐ hopefully this isn't too late! 

I'm writing in support of the proposed protections, and also to request that they may be extended. The 
ecosystem in question is too extensive and delicate to apply such patchwork measures and achieve long‐term 
sustainability and value to recreational and commercial fishing.  
 
To protect species which move through a variety of habitats, their full range should be included (especially 
harbours), and should ban not only selected elements of human interference, but all disruptive activities, 
including seismic surveying (the impacts of which reverberate much further than the areas of interest) and 
gill‐netting (which demolishes marine life even with the greatest efforts at mitigation). If the spirit of the 
MPAs are to protect New Zealand's iconic marine mammals, birds and fishing for future generations, these 
(and further) measures are imperative, and I emphatically support their implementation and extension.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
Brin Ryder  
 
 

Brin Ryder 

Doctoral Candidate, Kirman Lab 

Department of Microbiology & Immunology 

University of Otago, New Zealand 
 





significant saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point would allow for 
the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and biologically productive area.  
Extending a Saunders canyon reserve to Harakeke Site I proposed reserve enables the full protection 
of two substantive headlands. 
Hoopers Inlet is listed as a regionally significant wetland in the Otago Regional Water Plan, and listed 
as an Area of Significant Conservation Value in the Dunedin City District Plan and is described as an 
estuary of national and local significance. Such areas are poorly represented in the proposal.  
Incorporating Hoopers Inlet into a large shore to 12nm reserve would provide connectivity of 
ecosystems from wetland/estuary habitats to canyons and deep water habitats supporting numerous 
large species that rely on these areas. And such a MPA will provide for latitudinal and longitudinal 
variation, and cross continental shelf differences in habitats and ecosystems. 
In addition, Hoopers Inlet is used by Otago University for on-going research. 
The Saunders canyon contains more of the different deep water habitats and so a reserve here would 
enable representation of the the full range of biodiversity found in canyon habitats in the SEMPF area. 
Include Hooper's Inlet in this MPA. 
Extend and link the Saunders canyon reserve to the Harakeke Site. 
  
 G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: 
Don't support.  
This option does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan communities. 
  
H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: 
Don't support.  
This option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity.  
Papanui Canyon does not represent the plateau scallop habitat between Papanui and Saunders 
canyon. 
  
I Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend inclusion of Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the 
highly productive area of Tow Rock is included.  
This will be a significant marine reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to 
a major city, and world class if connected to site F. 
  
J White Island to Waldronville (Type 2): 
Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve much in the way of biodiversity 
protection it may provide a buffer, through fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of 
Green Island (K) and Harakeke point (I) 
  
K Green Island (Type 1): 
Support. This has a high diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public 
enjoyment and education. 
  
L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
  
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): 
Support, but recommend that it be extended to include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the 
offshore deep reef habitat is protected in a marine reserve.  
Also recommend straightening the boundary to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier 
reserve management. 
  
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): 
Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M as above. 
  
O Long Point (Type 1): 
Support, with a further extension to 12 nm to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging 
habitats. Long Point is one of the most significant yellow eyed penguin sites. 
This area is an internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. 
  
P Long Point Offshore (Type 2): 



Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net prohibition. 
  
Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): 
Support, and recommend that it extends to join with Long Point (Option O).  
This is the only representation of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the 
habitats associated with the mouth of the estuary. 
The proposed Tahakopa marine reserve does not meet good scientific MPA design guidelines as it 
does not protect the whole Tahakopa ecosystem and associated habitats. 
Increase the the protection of marine reserve to the whole estuary and join to Long point P & O. 
  
  
R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2): 
Support. But prefer and recommend making the whole estuary a marine reserve ad link to coastal and 
offshore MPAs. 
Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. 
Increase the the protection of marine reserve to the whole estuary and join to Long point P & O. 
  
S Haldane (Type 2): 
Support. Important estuary habitat.  
  
T Kelp Forest (Type other):  
Support. Kelp forests provide habitat for numerous fish and invertebrate species.  
This habitat needs to be better represented within marine reserves in the proposal.  
Prohibit commercial harvest of kelp. 
  
 

 
PART C: CREATING A NETWORK OF MPAs/GENERAL COMMENTS 
  

1.     The Forum appears to have excluded most of the highly fished areas at the expense of 
MPAs (esp Type 1). While it is  helpful to reduce overlap and tension between 
incompatible activities - the benefits of MPAs esp fully protected MPAs will less likely be 
realised if important fish biodiversity is left out. Spawning and nursery areas. It is not all about 
fisheries. There are many and significant benefits (economic and non-economic) for fisheries 
and other users gained from setting aside fully protected marine reserves. 

2.     18 sites (20 options) for potential protection looks like a good start – but at proposing only 5% of 
the area as fully protected areas and 15% for type 2 MPAs is not good enough and not a fair 
balance.. The 5% of the marine space proposed for full protection is not sufficient and does not align 
with international scientific advice.  

3.     It is also very disappointing to read statements from the independent chair such as the proposed 
area of marine reserves is more likely to decrease than increase after the current consultation 
process closes on December 20. The proposed network is inadequate and needs extended. 

4.     The Forum should seek to propose at least 30% of each marine habitat in a network of highly 
protected MPAs. 

5.     It would be helpful to see what an objective selection of potential biodiversity protecting MPA 
options for the region looks like. The Forum could have used MARXAN to provide this.  

6.     All of New Zealand’s citizens stand to gain from a well designed and sustainable MPA network in 
the region not just the minority who exploit these areas.  

7.     Increase the size of the currently proposed fully protected areas. 

8.     Ensure protection of all the identified habitat types. 



9.     Ensure that the MPA boundaries are simple and that they are large enough to minimise edge 
effects. 

10.  Ensure that fully protected marine reserves are easily accessible. Access needs to be safe for 
everyone including those who chosen recreational activity is snorkelling/diving. 

11.  Include the Nuggets and Shag Point in the network as marine reserves. 

12.  Prohibit all sea floor impact activities such as indiscriminate bulk and non-selective fishing 
methods; marine farms; and oil exploration and mining in all the proposed MPAs  

13.  Prohibit commercial harvest of kelp in site T Kelp forest (Type other). 

14.  Ensure there is a good monitoring programme to review and track changes in all the MPAs.   
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Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu Executive Summary 

1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

1.1 Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu (Te Rūnanga) acknowledges the work that has been undertaken 
to date on the proposed marine protected areas for New Zealand’s South Island south-
east coast. 

2. TE RŪNANGA O NGĀI TAHU 

2.1 This response is made on behalf of Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu.  Te Rūnanga is statutorily 
recognised as the representative tribal body of Ngāi Tahu Whānui and was established as 
a body corporate on 24th April 1996 under section 6 of Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu Act 1996 
(the Act). 

2.2 The Charter of Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu constitutes Te Rūnanga as the kaitiaki of the tribal 
interests. With regards to the Ngāi Tahu takiwā, Section 5 of the Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu 
Act 1996 statutorily defines those areas “south of the northern most boundaries described 
in the decision of the Māori Appellate Court …” which in effect is south of Te Parinui o 
Whiti on the East Coast and Kahurangi Point on the West Coast of the South Island. 

2.3 Section 2 of the Ngāi Tahu Claims Settlement Act 1998 statutorily defines the Ngāi Tahu 
claim area as being: 

“the area shown on allocation plan NT 504 (SO 19900), being— 

(a) the takiwā of Ngāi Tahu Whānui; and 

(b) the coastal marine area adjacent to the coastal boundary of the takiwā of Ngāi 
Tahu Whānui; and 

(c) the New Zealand fisheries waters within the coastal marine area and exclusive 
economic zone adjacent to the seaward boundary of that coastal marine area;— 

2.4 and, for the purposes of this definition, the northern sea boundaries of the coastal marine 
area have been determined using the equidistance principle, and the northern sea 
boundaries of the exclusive economic zone have been determined using the perpendicular 
to the meridian principle from the seaward boundary of the coastal marine area (with 
provision to exclude part of the New Zealand fisheries waters around the Chatham 
Islands).” 

(See the map attached as Appendix Two) 

3. GENERAL ISSUES 

3.1 Rebalancing: in consideration of the proposal Te Rūnanga recognises that all MPAs can 
have negative impacts on the sustainability of fisheries, by displacing fishing pressure into 
other areas (especially for sedentary species such as pāua). For this reason this response 
identifies when there is an important ‘rebalancing’ step to be undertaken between 
imposing an MPA and assessing whether compensation is due to rights holders, i.e. 
assessing the extent to which the MPA is likely to result in displacement of fishing pressure 
into other areas, and imposing appropriate sustainability measures under the Fisheries 
Act to address that pressure. For example, if it were assessed that a marine reserve would 
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Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu TE RUNANGA POSITION RELATING TO SPECIFIC PROPOSALS 

have the effect of displacing 5% of the commercial harvest of a particular species in the 
relevant Quota Management Area, then the appropriate sustainability measure might be 
to reduce the Total Allowable Commercial Catch (TACC) by 5%. In our view, quota owners 
would then be entitled to compensation on the basis that TACC reduction was 
necessitated by a non-sustainability mechanism, i.e. the marine reserve. We note also that 
displaced fishing effort may equally result from MPAs that exclude non-commercial 
fishing, though these effects are more difficult to respond to and ‘rebalance’ 

3.2 Sediment/Discharge: The issue of sediment impact on our coastal land based activities 
and discharges is a relevant issue with virtually all of the SEMPF coastal area and 
proposals, and should be flagged as an issue for the Forum to highlight also, that is, 
sediments and pollutants discharging to the sea environment has a significant impact on 
the ecosystems of the coastal area. Although many of the policy and legislative 
instruments that regulate these activities (Resource Management Act, Coastal Policy 
Statements etc) are outside of the scope of the forum Te Runanga recommend that the 
forum consider including a broader statement to the Minister and relevant agencies 
recognising this.   

 

4. TE RUNANGA POSITION RELATING TO SPECIFIC PROPOSALS 

4.1 SOUTH CANTERBURY 

A: TUHAWAIKI TO PAREORA  

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA – prohibiting trawling, dredging, net fishing and long 
lining (and kontiki with more than 5 hooks) 

Position: Support in principle 

Rationale: available information suggests the  proposal has  limited  impact on 
customary commercial and non-commercial fishing rights and interests.  

Alternative: if the New Marine Protected Areas Act were to be established we would 
propose a ‘Seabed Reserve’ as described in the New Marine Protected Areas Act 
Consultation Document released by the Ministry for the Environment in January 2016. 

 

B: WAITAKI RIVER  

Type of protection: Marine Reserve excluding mouth (to enable non-commercial 
fishing at the mouth) 

Position: Support in principle (including extension) 

Rationale: Manageable impact on customary commercial and non-commercial fishing 
rights and interests.  

Northern boundary designed to exclude the coastline adjacent to the Waihao Māori 
reserve and the coastline adjacent to the Te Awakokomuka Maori Fishing Reserve and 
Korotuaheke Maori Reserve. 
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Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu NORTH OTAGO 

Other comments: Order in council to include provision for the retrieval of stranded or 
naturally separated parts of marine mammals and kōiwi tangata 

 

 

C: WAITAKI OFFSHORE:  

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA prohibiting all trawling, Danish seining, dredging and 
set netting. 

Position: opposed 

Rationale: Significant impact on customary commercial fishing rights and interests. 

 

C: WAITAKI RIVER (Extension to C WAITAKI OFFSHORE) 

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA extension around the river mouth prohibiting all 
trawling, Danish seining, dredging and set netting. 

Position: Support in principle 

Rationale: Manageable impact on customary commercial fishing rights and interests. 

Alternative: If the New Marine Protected Areas Act were to be established we would 
propose a ‘Seabed Reserve’ as described in the New Marine Protected Areas Act 
Consultation Document released by the Ministry for the Environment in January 2016. 

Other comments: the rationale for the establishment is weak and not required. 
However we are willing to concede this area to ensure there is no establishment of a 
type 1 MPA (Marine Reserve). 

 

4.2 NORTH OTAGO 

D: PLEASANT RIVER  to STONEY CREEK (option 1) 

Type of protection: Marine Reserve (macrocystis area only) 

Position: Support in principle with rebalancing  

Rationale: Significant impact on customary commercial and non-commercial fishing 
rights and interests [Displaced commercial pāua ~0.4% or 356kg and kōura ~13.5%] 
and wahi tūpuna  

Rebalancing: commercial pāua, koura. 

Other comments: Order in council to include provision for the retrieval of stranded or 
naturally separated parts of marine mammals and kōiwi tangata 

 

D: PLEASANT RIVER  to STONEY CREEK (option 2) 

Type of protection: Variation Marine Reserve to include greater offshore area. 

Position: opposed 
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Rationale: Significant impact on customary commercial and non-commercial fishing 
rights and interests. 

[Displaced commercial pāua ~0.4% or 356kg and kōura ~13.5%] 

Rebalancing:  Pāua, lobster – recreational pāua 

Other comments: Order in council to include provision for the retrieval of stranded or 
naturally separated parts of marine mammals and kōiwi tangata 

 

4.3 OTAGO PENINSULA 

E: BRYOZOAN BED AND CANYONS 

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA over bryozoan bed prohibiting all trawling, Danish 
seining, dredging, set netting and purse seining. 

Position: opposed 

Rationale: Significant impact on customary commercial fishing rights and interests. 

Rebalancing: Set net, mid-water trawl, Queen Scallops 

 

F: BRYOZOAN BED AND CANYONS 

Type of protection: Marine Reserve over southern end of Bryozoan bed and head of 
Saunders Canyon. 

Position: opposed 

Rationale: Significant impact on customary commercial fishing rights and interests. 

Rebalancing: Set net, mid-water trawl, Queen Scallops 

 

G: BRYOZOAN BED AND CANYONS 

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA over the southern bryozoan bed (combines with (H) 
the Papanui Canyon  marine reserve referred to below) prohibiting bottom trawling, 
dredging and Danish seining. 

Position: Support in principle 

Rationale: Manageable impact on customary commercial fishing rights and interests. 

Alternative: If the New Marine Protected Areas Act were to be established we would 
propose a ‘Seabed Reserve’ as described in the A New Protected Act Consultation 
Document 2016.; 

 

H: BRYOZOAN BED AND CANYONS 

Type of protection: Marine Reserve over northern end of Bryozoan bed and head of 
Papanui Canyon. 
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Position: Support in principle with ‘rebalancing’ 

Rationale: Manageable impact on customary commercial fishing rights and interests. 

Rebalancing: Set net, mid-water trawl, Queen Scallops. 

 

I: HARAKEKE POINT TO WHITE ISLAND (option 1) 

Type of protection: Marine Reserve. 

Position: Support in principle  

Rationale: Manageable impact on customary commercial fishing rights and interests. 

Other comments: Order in council to include provision for the retrieval of stranded or 
naturally separated parts of marine mammals and kōiwi tangata 

 

I: HARAKEKE POINT TO WHITE ISLAND (option 2) 

Type of protection: Marine Reserve. 

Position: opposed   

Rationale: more significant impact on customary commercial fishing rights and 
interests than option 1. 

 

J: WHITE ISLAND TO WALDRONVILLE 

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA prohibiting all trawling, Danish seining, dredging and 
set netting. 

Position: Opposed. 

Rationale: 1) There is weak rationale for the establishment of the proposal. 2) It 
rewards the key opponents to the Brighton Mātaitai application. 3) a “community 
management” tool would devalue the 1992 Settlement. Mātaitai are designed to give 
effect to the obligations stated in the Treaty of Waitangi Fisheries Claims Settlement 
Act 1992 to develop policies to help recognise use and management practices of 
iwi/hapu in the exercise of fishing rights. If these tools are made available to the wider 
community these ‘community led’ management tools would undermine the capacity 
for tangata whenua to establish mātaitai and devalue the redress that mātaitai are 
intended to provide. 

 

K: GREEN ISLAND 

Type of protection: Marine Reserve. 

Position: Support in principle 

Rationale: Manageable impact on customary commercial fishing rights and interests. 
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Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu Clutha 

4.4 CLUTHA 

L: AKATORE ESTUARY 

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA in the estuary – prohibiting dredging, set netting, 
commercial line fishing, any non-hand gathering of shellfish, fyke netting and 
whitebaiting. 

Position: Support in principle 

 

M: AKATORE COASTAL 

Type of protection: Marine Reserve (excluding Akatore Reef) out to the 15m contour. 

Position: Opposed 

Rationale: Oppose the Marine Reserve as we are concerned that it will divert 
gathering pressure to Moturata Island which has been recovering whilst access was 
isolated when the channel changed for a couple of years 

Other comments: Watsons Beach is a particular important gathering site for the local 
whānau and we would reconsider opposition if this site was not included within the 
scope of the Marine Reserve.   

 

N: AKATORE OFFSHORE 

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA offshore – prohibiting dredging, all trawling, Danish 
seining, all set netting and purse seining. 

Position: Opposed 

Rationale: Concern to commercial fishers, and the impact it may have on Taieri Mouth 
commercial fishers. Our understanding is that only 3 commercial fishers left compared 
to 24 a few years ago. This Type 2 has potential to put additional pressure on the 
remaining commercial fishers who are all small boat fishers and whose boats do not 
bottom trawl (compared to the bigger fishing boats from Port Chalmers or deeper sea 
vessels).  Taieri Mouth as a town has its character based around the fishing village that 
it always has been so whanau are keen to retain that connection.   

 

 

4.5 CATLINS 

O: LONG POINT 

Type of protection: Marine Reserve. 

Position: Opposed   

Rationale: Significant impact on customary commercial and non-commercial fishing 
rights and interests. [Displaced commercial pāua ~5.6% or 5 tonne and pātiki trawl 
~6.1%]. 
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Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu SOUTHCANTERBURY – NORTH OTAGO – OTAGO PENISULA 

 

P: LONG POINT OFFSHORE 

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA – prohibiting all trawling, all dredging, Danish and 
purse seining and all set netting. 

Position: Opposed   

Rationale: Significant impact on customary commercial and non-commercial fishing 
rights and interests. [Displaced commercial school shark set net ~5%]. 

 

Q: TAHAKOPA ESTUARY 

Type of protection: Marine Reserve. 

Position: Opposed   

Rationale: Significant impact on customary non-commercial fishing rights and 
interests (including wānanga). 

 

R: TAUTUKU ESTUARY 

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA – prohibiting dredging, set netting, commercial line 
fishing, any non-hand gathering of shellfish, fyke netting and whitebaiting. 

Position: Opposed   

Rationale: Adjacent to SILNA land. The South Island Landless Natives Act 1906 Act 
(SILNA) was intended to provide for Māori in the South Island left with insufficient 
land for their support and maintenance following Crown purchases in the mid 19th 
century. In general, SILNA lands were insufficient for their purpose being poor quality, 
unsuitable for settlement, and in locations where individuals had little or no 
customary association. SILNA land was set aside for landless Ngai Tahu that was an 
attempt to recoginise that these whānau had limited means of sustenance. Any MPA 
would further restrict the land owners access to the coastal resources and therefore 
be in contradiction to the original intention of the SILNA Act 1906.   

 

S: HALDANE ESTUARY 

Type of protection: Type 2 MPA – prohibiting dredging, set netting, commercial line 
fishing, any non-hand gathering of shellfish, fyke netting and whitebaiting. 

Position: Opposed   

Rationale: Weak rationale for establishment. 

4.6 SOUTHCANTERBURY – NORTH OTAGO – OTAGO PENISULA 

T: Macrocystis Protection MPA 

Type of protection: Type other MPA – prohibiting the cutting of attached Macrocystis. 

Position: Support in principle (with boundary changes). 
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Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu SOUTHCANTERBURY – NORTH OTAGO – OTAGO PENISULA 

Rationale: Manageable impact on customary commercial fishing rights and interests 
with boundary changes (area reduced to include the nationally and internationally 
significant kelp forests from Warrington to Kakanui – to include the East Otago 
Taiāpure area).  

Macrocystis is a habitat of particular significance for customary fisheries and fisheries 
management generally (Section 9 of the Fisheries Act 1996). 

Alternative: if the New Marine Protected Areas Act were to be established we would 
propose a ‘Seabed Reserve’ as described in the A New Protected Act Consultation 
Document 2016 
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Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu APPENDIX ONE: REBALANCING POLICY: 

APPENDIX ONE: REBALANCING POLICY: 
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APPENDIX TWO: NGĀI TAHU CLAIMS AREA 

 



1

Kate Tanner

From: Wickman, William E < >
Sent: Tuesday, 20 December 2016 10:32 p.m.
To: sempf
Subject: South East Marine Protected Area forum

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

I strongly support all marine protected areas proposed and for further marine protection along the southeast 
coast of the South Island.  The proposed MPA’s should ban all fishing and other potential threats (e.g. mining, 
seismic surveys), except for reasonable recreational diving and other tourism activities. By banning all fishing 
within the proposed MPA's, recreational fishers will benefit from improved ecosystem health when fishing in 
non‐reserve areas.  

 

The MPA’s currently proposed are too small to provide full ecosystem level protection. While they may 
protect smaller, less mobile species, other species such as marine mammals, seabirds, and many fish will be 
unprotected. Therefore, I also support the establishment of a Marine Mammal Sanctuary from Timaru to 
Waipapa Point, out to 12 nautical miles offshore, including harbours. Within this area, fishing methods that 
kill marine mammals (gillnets and trawling) and seismic surveys should be banned.  In addition to providing 
more protection for mobile species, it would further the South East Marine Protected Areas Forum’s goal to 
produce a comprehensive network of MPA’s.  

  

Thank you, 

 

William Wickman 
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